Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
With regard to the Compliance of Al Feena, St. George's Tower with the Smoke Free Legislation.

They advised me to request under the Freedom of Information Act the papers related to the court judgement. Please accept this email as that request.
ANSWER:  

Al Feena by Endimaj, are the ‘current’ occupiers of the ground floor, 1 St Georges Way, Leicester.

A shisha café business (trading as Mist Café) started trading on this site in 2009. The smoking area had only one open wall which was shuttered when the café was not trading. The City Council was of the opinion the premises did not comply with smoke-free legislation. Before any action was taken by the Authority the ownership changed.

The current owners trading as Al Feena by Endimaj continued to allow smoking on the premises and were convicted on the 15th January 2013 in Leicester Magistrates Court of failing to prevent smoking contrary to s.8(4) of the Health Act 2006 in an enclosed premises. The papers relating to the Court Judgement for this court hearing are held by the Leicester Magistrates Court, 15 Pocklingtons Walk, Leicester LE1 6BT. Tel: 0116 255 3666.  To confirm we do not hold this information on file.  

As part of this court case, the Authority appointed an independent architect who concluded that if the shutters were totally removed and using the ‘external building overhang’ as the ceiling then the premises would be compliant with smoke-free legislation.

As a result of this Architects’ report, the business boxed the front shutters so that they cannot be used and the whole of the front façade is now permanently ‘open-fronted’. 

The premises are now compliant with smoke free legislation but monitoring continues to take place to ensure long term compliance.
The Council does not hold the papers relating to the court judgement.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
Bosworth House

9-15 Princess Road West

Leicester , LE1 6TH

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

